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12th SGSU Exec Meeting 2010/11 - PASSED

12th Exec Meeting - 08.02.11

Apologies

Sneha Mehta

Peter Collet

Ashley Mehmi

Minutes of Previous Meeting- PASSED
Matters Arising:

1) Fire Alarm- Formal request raised by LT- Cost £100.

2) Safe Room Items- E-mail drafted, to be sent out tomorrow.

3) Response to Kea- To be drafted and returned.

Any Other Business:

1) Office Layout & Design – RT

2) Base Rooms – LT

2. RAG


DE- We’re going to postpone the RAG Auction due to lack of prizes- at least it gives people breathing space during RAG fortnight.


RP- Band Night seems to be clashing with ICSM’s Battle of the Bands- they have poached our bands to play at their night, which isn’t really fair. If we can’t get them back, we’ll see about moving band night to when the auction was going to be.


RT- A lot of the RAG events seem to be very alcohol-based, could we change some to make them alcohol free?

Discussion then ensued about the feasibility of working an alcohol-free event into the RAG schedule, regarding room bookings and advertising.


CT- Perhaps we should consider running an event at an alcohol-free venue but keep it under the RAG banner?


LH- Pram Race still needs stewards for some pubs, please tell anyone you know who is interested to contact us asap.

3. SU Open Forum


LT- I want to hold an open Q&A session for students during lunchtime where they can ask questions of the exec, or people can e-mail questions in as well. I think Tuesdays and Thursdays will be best as this is when most people are around.

ACTION POINT: LT to organize Open Forum

4. AOB


Office Layout


RT- There’s too much old furniture, can we get rid of the unused bookcases and filing cabinets?


RS- I agree, we need to arrange a clean-up date, but let’s wait until after RAG.

LT- It’ll get messy during Musical and Tooting Show

CT- The current layout isn’t friendly enough

RT- People just stand at the door, it’s very imposing.

ACTION POINT: LT to arrange date to plan new layout


Base Rooms

LT- These were originally for GEPs, but now 5-year Medics use them for PBL Sessions. They shouldn’t be a “Medics Only“ resource though. However, security reset everyone’s access so it’s gone back to just GEPs, and will be reinstated for 5-Years. If we want them available out-of-hours to everyone, it will either be permanently unlocked but with CCTV in the rooms, or on a system where you have to request access from security and they will update your card.

CT- If you’re not doing anything wrong, you don’t need to fear the cameras.

RS- Could we not just have CCTV in the corridors?

LT- No, rucksacks and bags could be used to smuggle equipment out of the rooms.

NS- Could they not check the door card sensors to see who was in a room if something goes missing?

PC- Would they still use CCTV if we want the request system?

LT- I hope not, but that’s not up to us.

RS- We need to ensure that the CCTV isn’t being constantly monitored.

LT- Yes, we will need assurances that this won’t happen for the PBL Rooms.

CT- There would need to be signage on the doors.

NS- At least it’ll make sure that only people who want to actually use the rooms to work will do so- so many times it used to be people just having their lunch or messing around, and it’ll act as a deterrent to steal things.

AD- Some medics’ cards are variable- sometimes they let you in after hours some times they don’t.

LT- It shouldn’t be like that, and I’m going to meet with Liz Singers and Security downstairs to get it sorted. Are we all agreed that during the day, only people scheduled to use the rooms can do so, but if you want access after hours, then it is open to anyone, regardless of course by requesting access with security.

This was agreed by all present.
Date of Next Meeting: 22nd Feb

